TVPBC BOARD MEETING	March 15, 2022

The TVPBC Board Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m., Chota Rec Center, Room D by George Young, President. In attendance was Gordon Young, Bruce La Cour, Jeannie Neary, Karen Birch, Pat Snyder and Dee Foster. This was a general meeting with a large player participation, at least 13.
Director reports were as follows:
SOCIAL – Jeannie Neary
· The next TVPBC Social will be April 23rd and will be catered.
· Publix will provide sandwiches and deliver.
· Jeannie is preparing for 110 participants
· There will be a set time to serve which will be published to the members.
SECRETARY – Dee Foster
· There have been 72 entries for the We Care Tournament so far.
· Dee recruited Kevin Dennehy to help with looking into areas around Tellico to send notifications regarding the tournament.
· There was some discussion; Tri City-Johnson City and Hiawassee were provided as possible places.
EVALUATIONS – Pat Snyder
Pat announced the new Evaluation Process.
· 17 players qualified to move up with the change to the process.
· 4 players have advanced since the start of March.
· 3 players have been fast-tracked.

VICE PRESIDENT – Bruce La Cour
· Different QR codes for the tournament and After Glow Party seem to have been fixed.
· Bob M has the needed volunteers for tent setup, and maintenance.
· Virginia Z has 38 court monitors. They will be wearing yellow hats which have been purchased.
· Court Monitors will log match scores.
· Training begins at the end of the month and will be approx. 1-1 ½ hours
· A safety video that Linda Jummer made for us will be included in the training.
PRESIDENT – Gordon Young
We Care Tournament
· Shades has been acquired to play at the After Glow Party taking the place of Second Wind.
· It was brought up to use the Connection to place an ad for the tournament. Gordon will look into it.


Pickleplex
· Rich, Dan, Simon and Gordon have looked at the funds available and have determined that the Pickle Plex can move forward. This is just the courts and does not include the cover.
· They will attend the POA Meeting, March 16 and request the okay to transfer the funds at Timeless Tellico to the POA.
· Timeless Tellico has enough to cover the cost of the bid plus 8-10K for emergency. 38K has been committed by advertisers but not collected. They will begin notifying advertisers that the project is moving forward.
· POA will provide electricity, water and access from the back road for construction.
· Baseline will be the contractor for this project. They built the original 8 courts and the courts at PoP.
· There will not be lights on the new courts until 
Kahiti
· Gordon attended a meeting at Kahiti. Approximately 25-30 people attended.
· Players can use daily passes to play at the Wellness Center, although this is discouraged.
· Gordon informed the people that in order to attend Skill and Drills, they needed to be members of TVPBC.
· Gordon will look into providing S&D at Kahiti, however, the players need to be rated.
Schedule
· There has been great deal of feedback regarding the Spring schedule.
· A group of 3-4 people should be assigned the task of revamping the schedule for summer including one representative for each level and one person from the previous scheduling group. 
· It was also brough up that there seems to be too many schedules again. A couple of years ago, it was decided to cut the schedules to Summer and Winter. Gordon, said the schedule had had a few changes which caused it to seem like multiple schedules. We should work towards 2 schedules. 
· It was also brought up that there was an understanding that people who are getting the Open to Reserve courts should not reserve them when their particular level of club play was going on; private groups of the same level were not suppose to be playing. The wording in the by-laws was changed to “discouraged”. This should be discussed at a later meeting?
· Kathy Parr also mentioned that the “All Ladies” play was scheduled with 4 courts one day, 3 courts one day and 2 courts the third day. They had 8 people playing and 8 waiting.
New TVPBC Web Site
· Kathy Parr and Kevin Claus have volunteered to redesign a new TVPBC making it more vibrant and easier to update.
· Directors will have access to their own areas.
· Kevin has already created a YouTube channel for TVPBC to be able to load training videos and pictures.
FINANCE– Karen Birch
· Beginning balance was: $10,860.65
· Total receipts for membership was: $2095.00
· Current paid members are: 547
· Letters were sent out to non-paying members.
· Disbursements: $405.61
· Ending balance = $12,550.04
TRAINING-Bill Cumbow
· Was not in attendance.
· Rich K mentioned that we are missing out on drop-ins. TVPBC has been successful in years past having some drop-in classes.
· Gordon will bring up drop-ins in his presentation at the HOA Social

OPEN DISCUSSION – All
General
· A question was asked as to whether there would be club T-shirts available.
· Gordon said he’d like to be able to sell T-Shirts online with the new web site.
· Large number of people are not getting e-mails. Gordon will put up notice to add name to the list.
Next Meeting – April 19, 2022; 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. at the Recreation Center

Meeting was adjourned.
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